FACA BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

DAYTONA BEACH HILTON/OCEAN CENTER
JANUARY 5, 2018
MINUTES

I. Sammy Sirianni, FACA President….Called the meeting to order

II. Opening Prayer was given by Darrell Sutherland
III. Tammie Talley, FACA 2nd Vice President called roll for Steve Ripley.  The following Board members were absent: Steve Ripley, Ed McPadden, Richard Labounty, Tim Sims, Sam Roper, Annette Jansen, Jon Million Michael Wholey, Jeff Watson, Amber O’Malley
IV. Tammie Talley, FACA 2nd Vice President reviewed the minutes of the June 2017 Board of Directors Meeting.  The Board Approved the minutes for June 2017 Board Meeting.
V. Shelton Crews, Executive Director - Reviewed 2017-18 All-Star Games.  He informed the Board that the Volleyball All-Star Classic (Florida Southern College) and the Cross Country All-Star Classic was in Lakeland and the North/South Football game was held in The Villages.  All of the events were a big success.  All hosts did an outstanding job with our fall events.  Also the winter & spring sports all star games were mentioned too.
VI. Shelton Crews, Executive Director - Reviewed 2016-17 Sponsors –  MaxPreps.com, Diamond, Dome Hats, Hudl, FHS 7v7, BSN Sports and Florida Dairy Farmers are our major sponsors.  Neff provides all of our Awards. Horace Mann Insurance and Alpha Jewel were added as new sponsors.  Baker Sports has been a product only sponsor but has saved us thousands of dollars by doing so.   
VII. Larry Bishop, Board Member - Update of the FHSAA.  Discussed the several issues handled by the ADAC. BB/SB Tie breaking methods and best of 3 game series.  Track adding Javelin (pilot program for regular season only) & at large qualifiers to get the very best track athletes as some regions are stronger than others.  Tennis wanted the individual player to advance when the team does not.  Lacrosse will use the approved headgear.  Officials wanted to get involved with the pitch count.  Medical Advisory wanted emergency plans to include an active shooter/natural disasters.  AD’s should be mandatory at all events.
VIII. Jerri Kelly, Board Member – FIAAA Update

Discussed the FIAAA Conference to be held on May 4-7, 2018 in Orlando.
IX. Shelton Crews, Executive Director - Reviewed 2017-2018 Clinics – Attendance at the Summer Clinic (227) and Fall Clinic (155).  Baseball/Softball (354) and Spring Sports Clinic (320+).  New clinic sites and dates for the 2018-19 year, Summer Clinic, June 21-23, 2018 at The Plaza Resort (Daytona).  Wrestling Clinic (NWCA) August 3-5, 2018 at Daytona Hilton. No Fall Clinic and a standalone Basketball Clinic in September.  Baseball/Softball, Dec 6-8, 2018 and Spring Sports Clinics, Jan. 10-12, 2019 will be in Daytona at the Hilton for another year.  Mentioned the movement of sports to other clinics to make up for the loss of the Fall Clinic.  
X. Tammie Talley, FACA 2nd Vice President - Review of 2017-18 Budget –The Executive Director presented a budget with actual expenses and income based on the first 6 months of the fiscal year.  The FACA is at or below budget in most expenses. Approved the mid year Budget report. 
XI. John Wilkinson, FACA 3rd Vice President - Nominations for FACA 3rd Vice President – Bill Kramer was selected as 3rd Vice President and will assume the duties at June Board meeting.
XII. John Palmer, FACA Awards Chairman – 2018 Award Nominees – John Palmer gave the Awards Committee Report.  Board approved the list.  2018 Awards list was included in Board packet.  Board allows the ED to add late Professional Service nominees. 
XIII. John Wilkinson, FACA 3rd Vice President - Improving FACA Services and Programs – The FACA director gave this report.  A new website was launched in August and is much easier to view and navigate.  Looks really nice and much improved from the old one.  Encourage all coaches to use on-line nomination forms for All Stars and AD’s to use on-line school membership process.  Continue to push membership as this year is the highest in over 10 years.  Continue to promote coaches for national recognition through the NHSACA.  Pointed to an item in the board packet about the “Coach Code of Conduct” as used by the NHSACA. Strongly encourage Directors to use it when possible.  Mentioned an item in the board packet about the travels of the ED for the first half of the year.  He will continue to promote the FACA as the only professional organization in the state for coaches.
XIV. Shelton Crews, Executive Director - Winter/Spring Sports District Meetings - Reviewed dates and information for the Winter/Spring Sports FACA District Meetings. 

Girls Soccer – January 29th  

Boys Soccer – February 5th   

Girls Basketball – February 12th 

Boys Basketball - February 19th  

Softball – April 16th 

Flag Football – April 9-14th 

Baseball – April 16th
XV. Shelton Crews, Executive Director - Assessment & Evaluation of Current Status of the Association – Discussed the finances of the FACA.  My emphasis will be increasing membership and cutting administrative costs in both the office and at clinics.  Our membership continues to grow as we will hit a new high within the last 10 years.  275 school members and near 5700 total membership.  Credit card memberships continue to be popular with our members as we had 66 during the month of October.  We have tried to cut down on paperwork of All Stars.  The new All Star electronic forms section on the website will help with paper usage in the spring as well as storage of forms.  The on-line membership has been very successful and we will use the website more to increase communication to our members.  Spoke more about Coach Education and discussed the info/stats in the board packet.  The ED is continuing to lobby the FHSAA for rules clinics and more required coach education as our “kids” depend on it.  Also discussed the state chairman (in board packet), benefits, code of ethics and the counties of each district.  The ED asked for one fee for individual membership ($70) instead of the two fees we currently use ($60 before Sept 1st and $70 afterwards) Most of our individual memberships are of the $70 variety anyway.  The Board approved $70 as the individual membership fee beginning in 2018.
XVI. Sammy Sirianni, FACA President - Set Date of Summer Board of Directors Meeting

June 19, 2018 – 7:00pm – Executive Committee Meeting

June 20, 2018 – 8:30am – Committee Meetings 

June 20, 2018 – 12:00pm – Board Meeting with Lunch

The Plaza Resort – Daytona Beach
XVII. Sammy Sirianni, FACA President - Adjourned
